
.A.M. van der Plas 

Tweede Kamer Commissie EU-zaken 

DER STATEN-GENERAAL 

Mr Janos Boka 
Minister for European Union Affairs 
Nedor utca 22 
1051 Budapest, Hungary 

Place and date: 	The Hague, 22 May 2025 
Concerns: 	 Letter on behalf of national parliaments in the EU regarding Pride marches 

in Hungary 
Our reference: 	2025Z05344/2025D23419 

Your Excellency, 

I am writing you as a follow-up to our letter dated 24 March 2025 (reference 
2025Z05344/2025D12368), which is enclosed with this letter. 
In that letter, the standing committee on European Affairs of the Dutch House of Representatives 
expressed its concerns regarding recent developments in Hungary that affect the organization of pride 
marches. We wish to reiterate these concerns, particularly in light of the fact that they are not only 
shared by the Dutch Parliament but also echoed across several parliaments of the European Union. 

On behalf of: 

• Ms. Brigitte Klintskov Jerkel 
Chair of the Committee on European Affairs of the Folketinget (Denmark) 

• Mr. Pieyre-Alexandre Anglade 
Chair of the Committee on European Affairs of the Assemblee Nationale (France) 

• Mr. Edmunds Cepuritis 
Chair of the Committee on European Affairs of the Saeima (Latvia) 

• Mr. Gusty Graas 
Chair of the Committee on Foreign and European Affairs, Cooporation, Foreign Trade and the 
Greater Region of the Cambre des Deputes (Luxembourg) 

• Mr. Tomasz Grodzki, Chair of the Committee on European Affairs of the Senate (Poland) 

• Mr. Bastiaan van Apeldoorn, Chair of the Committee on European Affairs of the Eerste Kamer 
der Staten-Generaal (The Netherlands) 

Yours sincerely, 

Cha 	standing committee on European Affairs of the Dutch House of Representatives 

Tweede Kamer der Staten-Generaal 
Postbus 20018 
2500 EA Den Haag 

T. 070-3182211 
E. cie.eu@tweedekamer.n1 
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